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 Allow the Secretary of Labor to issue a cease and desist order when it appears that fraud or other forms of 
abuse are taking place within a MEWA.  

 Allow the Secretary to seize assets from a MEWA when there is probable cause that the plan is in a 
financially hazardous condition.  
 

Plan participants, small businesses, and other interested parties have until March 5, 2012 (90 days from the 
December 6, 2011 publication date in the Federal Register) to submit comments. 
 
MEWA Registration 
While reporting requirements for MEWAs have been in place since 1999, the reality is that, currently, the 
Department often does not find out about insolvent or fraudulent MEWAs until significant harm has occurred to 
employers and participants.  For example, Mutual Employees Benefit Trust, a MEWA that provided health 
benefits to over 1900 participants, allowed an individual previously convicted on criminal charges to serve as a 
fiduciary of the MEWA, which is prohibited by the Employee Retirement Income Security Act (ERISA). The 
Department’s investigation indicated that more than $2.2 million in plan assets was diverted in the form of sham 
union and association fees. The Affordable Care Act amended ERISA to require MEWAs to register with the 
Secretary prior to operating in a State. This new registration enhances the existing reporting rules to require all 
MEWAs as well as certain other entities that offer or provide health benefits to the employees of two or more 
employers to register with the Department via the Form M-1.  These proposed changes would also require 
MEWAs that are ERISA plans which are subject to the Form M-1 filing requirements to also file a Form 5500 
Annual Return/Report, regardless of plan size.  These new rules will allow the Department to collect certain 
custodial and financial information on these entities and assist with identifying abusive and fraudulent MEWAs 
before they harm small employers and participants. By requiring MEWAs to register with the Department before 
operating in a State, this proposed rule would enhance the State and Federal governments’ joint mission to 
prevent and take enforcement action against fraudulent and abusive MEWAs and limit the losses suffered by 
American workers, their families, and businesses in instances when abusive MEWAs become insolvent and fail to 
reimburse medical claims. 
 
New Authorities 
The Affordable Care Act also amended ERISA to authorize the Secretary to issue a cease and desist order when it 
appears that conduct of the MEWA is fraudulent, or creates an immediate danger to the public safety or welfare, 
or is causing or can be reasonably expected to cause significant, imminent, and irreparable public injury.  A 
systematic failure to pay benefit claims or the diversion of premiums for personal use are common examples of 
these types of conduct.   For example, Employers Mutual, a MEWA covering 22,000 individuals which turned 
out to be a nationwide health insurance fraud, advertised deceptively low premium rates that were far less than 
necessary to pay the promised benefits and misrepresented that the benefits were fully insured.   Operators of this 
MEWA misused and embezzled premiums so extensively that by the time the Department was able to shut down 
the MEWA and appoint an independent fiduciary to take over, the fraud left $27 million in unpaid benefits. The 
Secretary may also issue an order to seize the assets of a MEWA that appears to be in a financially hazardous 
condition to ensure the financial protection of its enrollees.   
 
Before this change provided for under the Affordable Care Act, stopping the activities of an abusive arrangement 
immediately and freezing its assets required a court-issued temporary restraining order and preliminary 
injunction.  Obtaining this remedy required the Secretary to show the likelihood of a fiduciary breach, and the 
need for immediate protective action.  With this new authority, the Secretary may take steps to protect plan 
participants and small employers much earlier in the process, before all of the assets have been exhausted. 
 
 


